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Québec, June 16, 2009 − The Minister of Finance and Minister of Economic 
Development, Innovation and Export Trade, Raymond Bachand, said that he intends 
to propose today to the members of the Commission des finances publiques a draft 
amendment to Bill 40 amending the Balanced Budget Act and various legislative 
provisions concerning the implementation of the accounting reform.  
 
The purpose of the draft amendment, in accordance with what is stipulated in the 
Budget 2009-2010, is to formally commit the government to balance its revenue and 
expenditure by fiscal year 2013-2014.  
 
To deal with the deepest global recession since the 1930s, Bill 40 proposes, like other 
jurisdictions have done, suspending the requirement to balance the budget for fiscal 
years 2009-2010 and 2010-2011 and thereafter stipulates a gradual return to 
balanced budgets. 
 
The Minister of Finance stressed two important points: 
 
“The budget papers tabled last March 19 clearly announced that the government 
would table a bill aimed at presenting declining budget deficits that would not have to 
be offset by surpluses in subsequent years, as is required under the current law.” The 
budget papers call for declining deficits and a balanced budget in 2013-2014. 

“The same mechanism was used when the legislation was passed in 1996, 
authorizing declining deficits over a period of three years that did not have to be 
offset, even though the economy was then growing.” 



Following the work of the parliamentary commission and the comments of the 
opposition parties concerning the bill, the Minister of Finance agreed that there must 
be no ambiguity as to the government’s determination to return to a balanced budget 
by 2013-2014 despite the ongoing uncertainty concerning the strength of the global 
economic recovery.  
 
Moreover, Bill 40 also stipulates acting on the recommendations to amend the 
Balanced Budget Act made in 2007 by the Task Force on Government Accounting, in 
which the Auditor General of Québec participated. The amendments were initially 
submitted in the spring of 2008 in Bill 85, which was not passed. 
 
“The government is thus acting on its commitment to implement the necessary 
measures to return to a balanced budget by 2013-2014, while taking the steps 
required to support employment and ensure economic recovery,” the Minister 
concluded. 
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